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Appendix 3: Proposal to increase capacity and establish specialist resourced provision at Shottery St Andrew’s CE Primary School – Overview of 
Consultation Responses 

Reasons In Agreement 
with Proposal 

% of 
respondents 
for proposal 

WCC response 

The school is struggling 
with capacity and is too 
small with limited 
facilities to provide an 
adequate teaching 
environment for the 
pupils 

38% Proposal aims to increase capacity 

Current building is in 
very poor condition 

15% Existing building is maintained to ensure heath and safety of pupils.  New 
building will provide improved learning environment 

More SEND provision 
needed in Warwickshire 

8% Proposed to establish a specialist resourced provision 

Make sure original 
building is retained 

8% Building is owned by Church of England Diocese.  Options for existing 
building will be considered in discussion with the Diocese 

Need to improve 
facilities for local people 
as a result of the housing 
development 

8% Proposal aims to provide improved facilities, included a nursery, for the 
local area 

Is one form entry 
sufficient 

8% The school will be built as two form entry.  The school will gradually grow 
to operate as one form entry and expand when there is a requirement 

Reasons Against 
Proposal 

% of 
respondents 
against 
proposal 

WCC response 

Retain the small school 
ethos for those children 
that need it.   Children 
with learning needs will 

29% The school will continue to create a nurturing, supportive environment.  
The pupil numbers will grow gradually and the establishment of a 
specialist resourced provision will bring additional SEND expertise into 
the school. 
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struggle in a bigger 
school 
There is no need for 
things to change 

14% Existing building no longer able to adequately meet pupil’s needs 

Community/heritage of 
the school will be lost 

14% Existing building no longer able to adequately meet pupil’s needs 

Understand the need to 
replace the school 
building but School does 
not need to be two 
forms of entry (one form 
entry would be 
sufficient)– too many 
places will have a 
negative impact on other 
primary schools in the 
town 

29% The school is being built as 2 forms of entry to provide future additional 
capacity as proposed housing builds out in the medium to long term.  
The school will be growing gradually to one form entry (210 pupils).  The 
SRP will be using some of the additional space available. 

Reasons neither 
agree/disagree with 
Proposal 

% of 
respondents 
who neither 
agree/disagree 

WCC response 

Retain the small school 
ethos for those children 
that need it.  

100% The school will continue to create a nurturing, supportive environment.   

Hope it remains a church 
school 

100% The designation of the school will not change 

 


